
1 

BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 
PUBLIC REPORT 

 

Report to: Licensing Sub Committee C 

Report of: Director of Regulation & Enforcement 

Date of Meeting: Wednesday 4th October2023 
Subject: 
 

Licensing Act 2003 
Premises Licence – Grant 

Premises: Burger Boi, 156 High Street, Harborne, 
Birmingham, B17 9PN 

Ward affected: Harborne  

Contact Officer: 
 

Bhapinder Nandhra, Senior Licensing Officer,                          
licensing@birmingham.gov.uk 

 

1. Purpose of report:  

 
To consider representations that have been made in respect of an application for a Premises 
Licence which seeks to permit the Sale of Alcohol (for consumption on the premises) to operate 
from 08:00am until 12:00midnight (Monday to Sunday). 
 
The provision of Regulated Entertainment consisting of recorded music, to operate indoors only, 
from 11:00pm until 12:00midnight (Monday to Sunday). 
 
To permit the provision of Late Night Refreshment, to operate indoors only, from 11:00pm until 
12:00midnight (Monday to Sunday). 
 
Premises to remain open to the public from 08:00am until 12:30am (Monday to Sunday). 
 

 

2. Recommendation:  

 
To consider the representations that have been made and to determine the application, having 
regard to: 

• The submissions made by all parties 
• The Statement of Licensing Policy 
• The Public Sector Equality Duty 
• The s182 Guidance  

 

 

3. Brief Summary of Report:  

 
An application for a Premises Licence was received on 16th August 2023 in respect of Burger Boi, 
156 High Street, Harborne, Birmingham, B17 9PN. 
 

Representations have been received from other persons.  
  

 

4. Compliance Issues:  

4.1 Consistency with relevant Council Policies, Plans or Strategies: 

 
The report complies with the City Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy and the Council’s 
Corporate Plan to improve the standard of all licensed persons, premises and vehicles in the City. 
 
 

 

 
 

mailto:licensing@birmingham.gov.uk


2 

5. Relevant background/chronology of key events:  

 
Harjinder Singh Mandair applied on 16th August 2023 for the grant of a Premises Licence for 
Burger Boi, 156 High Street, Harborne, Birmingham, B17 9PN. 
 
Representations have been received from other persons, which are attached at Appendices 1 - 3   
 
The application is attached at Appendix 4. 
 
Conditions have been agreed with West Midlands Police and the applicant, which are attached at 
Appendix 5.   
 
Site Location Plans at Appendix 6.  
 
When carrying out its licensing functions, a licensing authority must have regard to Birmingham 
City Council's Statement of Licensing Policy and the Guidance issued by the Secretary of State 
under s182 of the Licensing Act 2003. The Licensing Authority is also required to take such steps 
as it considers appropriate for the promotion of the licensing objectives, which are:- 
 

a. The prevention of crime and disorder;  
b. Public safety;  
c. The prevention of public nuisance; and  
d. The protection of children from harm. 

 

 

6.   List of background documents:  

 
Copies of the representations as detailed in Appendices 1 – 3.   
Application Form, Appendix 4. 
Conditions agreed with West Midlands Police, Appendix 5. 
Site Location Plans, Appendix 6.  
 
 

7.   Options available 
 

To Grant the licence in accordance with the application. 
To Reject the application. 
To Grant the licence subject to conditions modified to such an extent as considered appropriate. 
Exclude from the licence any of the licensable activities to which the application relates. 
Refuse to specify a person in the licence as the premises supervisor. 
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Appendix 1   
 

From:  

Sent: 19 August 2023 16:04 

To: Licensing   

Subject: Application 169168, Burger Boi 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
I am writing with concern as a local resident who lives to the rear of the property 156 High 
Street, Harborne, Birmingham, B17 9PN (Burger Boi). 
 
This is a newly opened restaurant which has an application for a late-night license for alcohol 
and music. 
 
I live to the rear of this restaurant (see attached picture). 
 
This restaurant opened with no notice to the local residents of its intended use. 
There is a large air vent/chimney which has been installed which is already causing new and 
significant noise to our property, it can be heard in the garden and in the upstairs of the house 
late night. There is also a smell of greasy food cooking which has started to occasionally 
permeate or garden and house since this restaurant opened around 10 days ago. 
 
I am not sure whether a planning application should have been made to consult the 
neighbourhood with respect to the property use, or to the vent, none was done. 
I am very concerned that this application if allowed will create additional significant 
unwanted noise due to late night music.  
 
As a resident I would strongly ask that the late-night license is not approved in this instance. 
I would also ask that the noise level of music be a consideration should any music/alcohol 
license be granted. 
 
I appreciate if my views would be taken into serious consideration, and I look forward to 
further information. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
     Bull Street, 
Harborne, 
Birmingham, 
B17  
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From:  

Sent: 22 August 2023 22:15 

To: Licensing   

Cc:  

Subject:         Bull Street (B17 ) - Concern regarding "Burger Boi" 

 

Dear Bhapinder, 
 
This is my resubmission for a representation for Burger Boi, 156 High St, Harborne, B17 9PN. 
 
I am very concerned that there will be significant noise and late-night music due to the current application 
from Burger Boi. As a close neighbour and resident, I would strongly suggest that the late-night license is 
not approved. As you can see from the google map attached, this restaurant is very close to our property at                  
Bull Street. Note that        Bull Street doesn’t have a back garden, and ours is the closest residential property 
with a garden to this restaurant.  
 
Considering our neighbour,         Bull Street’s representation has been considered as valid, I believe our 
location has a stronger position for such unwanted noise concern to Burger Boi.  
 
With many 
thanks,
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Appendix 2  
 

From:  

Sent: 28 August 2023 13:32 

To: Licensing  

Subject: Burger Boi - licencing objection 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
I am writing with concern as a resident who lives to the rear of the property Burger Boi, 156 
High Street, Harborne, Birmingham, B17 9PN. 
 
This is a fast-food place that has just opened which has an application for a late-night license 
for alcohol and music. 
 
I am very concerned that this application if allowed will create additional significant 
unwanted noise both in the day and particularly at night. 
 
This is a quiet residential area. Our property is on South Street just to the rear of this fast-food 
place. 
 
As a resident I would strongly ask that the late-night license is not approved in this instance. 
 
I would also ask that the noise level of music be a consideration should any music/alcohol 
license be granted. 
 
I look forward to hearing from you. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
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Appendix 3 
 

 

From:  

Sent: 01 September 2023 11:20 

To: Licensing   

Subject: RE: BURGER BOI. 156 HIGH STREET, B17 9PN 

 

Hello Sirs,  

 
The above premises has applied for PREMISES LICENCE UNDER THE LICENSING ACT 2003. 

 
We want to place an objection to this application. 

 
Our reasons are as follows: 

 
1- currently Burger Boi has music playing loudly from its kitchen from early morning to, sometimes, beyond 
midnight. We live directly                . We hear the loud music all day from the kitchen as they leave the 
kitchen door open. As stated this music continues thoughout the night and even with all windows closed, we 
still hear the music and find it difficult to get to sleep. The additional opening time will only further exacerbate 
the situation to way beyond midnight 7 days a week. I am epileptic and if I do not get sufficient sleep, there is 
distinct risk of me having a seizure. So, if granted, and I have a seizure during the day / night whilst at home, 
then both Burger Boi and the City Council would be responsible. 

 
2- there is absolutely no reason for another restaurant serving alcohol. Only two doors down, at 154, there is 
a licensed public house and another opposite. In addition, there is NO burger bar anywhere, that I am aware 
of that serves alcohol. 
 
Therefore, the granting of the application will only result in have a negative impact on the community. It will 
also make our lives unbearable. 

 
They have little care for the community. For example, rather than temporary closing the business to carry 
out, what they called urgent structural repairs, they decided to carry this out after the business finished 
trading for the day. They commenced heavy, extremely loud drilling after 1.00 am and the work did not finish 
until after 6.00 am. Even after complaining several times asking the staff to stop, they paid no attention. 
Please do not grant the application. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
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Appendix 4  
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Appendix 5  

 
From: Mark Swallow   

Sent: 18 August 2023 09:58 

To: 'Kiranjit Jalaf'   

Cc: Licensing   

Subject: Application for Premises License 156, High Se, Harborne. B17 9PN 

 

Good Morning Licensing, 
 
Reference the above application below are extra operating conditions agreed with the premises. 
 
With these additions West Midlands Police have no objection to the issue of the premises license. 
The applicant has been copied into this email. 
 
Mark Swallow.  
 

From: Kiranjit Jalaf   

Sent: 17 August 2023 16:02 

To: Mark Swallow  

Subject: Re: [External]: Re: Application for Premises License 156, High Se, Harborne. B17 9PN 

 

Good Afternoon Mark,  

 

I am happy with those conditions to be added. 

 

Many thanks 

K Devi 

 

On 17 Aug 2023, at 10:00, Mark Swallow  wrote: 

  

Kiranjit, 

 

Thank-you for getting back.  

 

In order to promote the licensing objectives I would ask that you consider the adoption of the below 

additional conditions to be added to your license. Please feel free to take any advice that you see fit in 

relation to it. 

 

Mark. 

 

If for any reason the CCTV hard drive needs to be replaced the 
previous / old hard drive will be kept on site for a minimum of 28 
days and made immediately available to any of the responsible 
authorities on request. The CCTV will be checked to ensure that it is 
working each week. The time of the check, the identity of the person 
carrying this out and the result of it will be recorded in the 
incident log. 
 
Alcohol will not form part of any order for delivery. 
 

Recorded music will only be background music. 

 

Alcohol will only be sold in conjunction with an order for food. 
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Appendix 6  
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